
SPECIAL TOWN MEETING OF ELECTORS 
TOWN OF GIBRALTAR, DOOR COUNTY 

 
Notice is hereby given that a special town meeting of the Town of Gibraltar, Door County, 
Wisconsin, will be held in the town at the Gibraltar Town Center at 4097 Main Street, Fish Creek, 
Wisconsin on the 5th day of July, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. for the following purpose: 
  
Question #1 
STH 42 Resurfacing Project 
Gibraltar to Sister Bay 
Bluff Lane to Country Walk Drive 
Door County 
A portion of the above project: Project ID and plat page 4140-19-21, page 4.02 
 
To approve funding for the purchase of real estate acquisitions necessary for the STH 42 project not 
to exceed $200,000.  WisDOT has agreed to share costs to extend sidewalk from Windmill Lane to 
500’ north of Gibraltar Road as part of the upcoming STH 42 resurfacing project.  The number of 
parcels affected is 15. As part of the agreement, the town will be required to purchase property for 
the sidewalk extension and associated items. Items associated with the sidewalk extension include 
curb, gutter, storm sewer, retaining walls, and pedestrian refuge islands.   
 
Hwy 42 project not to exceed $200,000 pursuant to §60.10 (2)(e) of the Wisconsin State Statutes. 
 
Question #2 
To approve the purchase of Part of Gibraltar, Chambers Island T.31-32N.-R.26E North and South 
islands of Mackaysee Lake, State of Wisconsin Board of Commissioners of Public Lands, islands are 
located in Mackaysee Lake on Chambers Island, pursuant to §60.10 (2)(e) of the Wisconsin State 
Statutes.   
 
The Door County Land Trust (DCLT) would like to partner with the Town of Gibraltar and the 
Chambers Island Nature Preserve Committee to purchase the 2 islands in Lake MacKaysee.  The 2 
islands are worth $21,000.  The Wisconsin Board of Commissioners of Public Lands needs to sell 
them and they can sell directly to a unit of government.  The Land Trust as a nonprofit to purchase 
them would have to be part of the public bidding process.   
 
The following is being proposed the following: the DCLT would provide the Town 100% funding 
for the purchase and all associated land acquisition costs. The Town would seek public approval to 
purchase the islands with 100% funding and transfer them to DCLT for long term ownership and 
management.   
 
Dated this 16h day of June, 2017  
By:  Beth Hagen  
Town Clerk of the Town of Gibraltar  
 
 
 
Posted:  ____________________  June 16, 2017 

Beth Hagen, Clerk    X   Fish Creek Post Office 
        X   Fish Creek BP   

      X   Nicolet Bank – Fish Creek Branch 
      X   Gibraltar Town Center  
      X   Gibraltar Historic Town Hall 

 


